
February 9, 2023 

A special meeting of the Ligonier Borough Council was held Thursday, February 9, 2023 at 

6:43pm in the Town Hall with President Matt Smith presiding.  The purpose of the meeting was 

to adopt Resolution 2023-01 approving the transfer of restaurant liquor license R-12995 into 

the Borough of Ligonier from Lower Burrell requested by The Kitchen of Ligonier, LLC. 

Members Present: Matt Smith, Mariah Fisher, Judy Hoffer, Nate Sylvester, Jordan Frei. Absent 

was Robert Barron and Brad Chartier. 

Others Present:  Secretary-Treasurer Jan Shaw, Street Supervisor Ron Ross, & Solicitor George 

Welty. 

Solicitor Welty read over the proposed Resolution 2023-01.   

Secretary-Treasurer Jan Shaw confirmed that the proposed resolution has been properly 

advertised and ready for action by Borough Council. 

A motion was made by Nate Sylvester and seconded by Judy Hoffer to adopt the resolution to 

approve the transfer of the liquor license.  The motion carried unanimously. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Janette Shaw 

Secretary-Treasurer 

 

 


